
 
April 12, 2022 

 
 
The Honorable Chris Coons      The Honorable Lindsey Graham 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
Senate Appropriations Subcommittee   Senate Appropriations Subcommittee 
on State and Foreign Operations   on State and Foreign Operations 
Washington, D.C. 20510    Washington, D.C. 20510 
 
Dear Chairman Coons and Ranking Member Graham, 
 
The United States gains immeasurably from the Peace Corps' mission of international volunteer 
service. Since the Peace Corps' inception 61 years ago, more than 240,000 Volunteers have 
served in 143 countries dedicating billions of hours to fostering peace and friendship around the 
globe. These ambassadors of goodwill to set the conditions for prosperity, self-reliance, and 
stability in postings around the world.   
 
Strong and consistent bipartisan support has built the Peace Corps into the international face of 
American volunteerism. Continuing that tradition, we request that you support the President’s 
Budget request of $495 million for the Peace Corps for the Fiscal Year 2024. This continues the 
trajectory of funding increases that began in Fiscal Year 2023, following seven years of flat 
funding, which is necessary to meet new safety and security challenges as well as match historic 
levels of inflation.  
 
The Peace Corps suspended global operations during the pandemic and evacuated nearly 7,000 
volunteers from more than 60 countries. Upon the request of eager host countries where Peace 
Corps previously served and countries ready to launch new programs, the Peace Corps is 
thoughtfully returning to pre-pandemic volunteer levels.  
 
The Peace Corps represents one of the most cost-effective ways to promote the United States 
abroad while providing tangible benefit and engagement for host communities, as well as 
providing valuable international experience for American Volunteers, many of whom will 
become leaders here at home. As the geopolitical stage continues to change, promoting the 
United States through the Peace Corps in regions such as the Indo-Pacific will help bolster 
United States national security interests, promote positive development outcomes, and tackle 
new and emerging challenges in a world forever changed by the pandemic and Russia’s invasion 
of Ukraine. 
 
Thank you for considering our request and for your enduring support for the Peace Corps. 
 
 


